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Campuses may lose music teachers, have shorter year
n Education foundation planning fundraiser at Woodside High to benefit music program

BY BONNIE ESLINGER
Daily News Staff Writer

Redwood City School District offi-
cials are bracing for a worst-case sce-
nario in which they may have to elimi-
nate an instrumental music program for 
grades 6-8, reduce the academic calen-
dar by five days and cut teachers’ pay.

Much of that could be avoided if
Gov. Jerry Brown prevails in his effort
to extend state income, sales and ve-
hicle license tax increases, the officials
said. As a basic aid district, Redwood 
City receives about $4,750 per student
from the state but has been advised to
count on about $330 less if Brown’s 
bid fails.

At its meeting May 11, the school 
board voted to send layoff letters to 40 
of the district’s 535 teachers in case the 
tax increases aren’t extended. Of those
who received the notices, 35 have one-
year contracts.

The board also approved prepara-

tion of two academic calendars for the
2011-12 school year — one with the 
current 180 days of instruction and
another with 175 days if state funding
falls short. If the latter calendar is ad-
opted, the district would close schools 
for five days in the middle of the year 
and furlough employees.

“There’s still a lot of uncertainty
out there,” said district spokeswoman
Naomi Hunter, referring to the state 
and school budgets.

Distraught over the news that two 
of the district’s three instrumental mu-
sic teachers received layoff notices, 
Redwood City Education Foundation 
members issued a statement saying 
the proposed reductions would “effec-
tively silence instrumental music for
nearly 800 students in grades 6 through
8” in the district’s eight elementary and
middle schools. The district eliminated 
instrumental music for fifth-grade
students last year due to budget con-
straints.

Music teacher Vivian Euzent, who 
has been with the district for 14 years, 
said although she has gotten provisional 
layoff notices in March in past years, 
this is the first time she has received a 
termination notice in May and fears she
may lose her job.

Euzent said she teaches music five 
periods a day to Kennedy Middle 
School students. The music program 
not only helps youths develop critical 
thinking skills but also ensures that
lower-income students have access to 
the arts, she said.

But Hunter noted that nothing is fi-
nal yet. “Issuing a pink slip to a teacher 
is not the same as a budget cut,” she 
said.

While the state and school district
shuffle the pages of their respective 
budgets, the education foundation is 
holding fundraising events in an effort
to keep the instrumental music program 
afloat. One is an all-day benefit concert 
Saturday at Woodside High School.

The foundation last year raised 
enough money to cover the costs of
one of the district’s three music teach-
ers who otherwise would have been 
laid off.

In addition to going on furlough 
for five days, teachers may have their 
pay cut anywhere from 1 percent to 7.5 
percent, depending on the state budget
outcome, Hunter said.

She said the district has slashed $15 
million in the past eight years to com-
pensate for state funding reductions.

Georgia Jack, who has two children
in Redwood City public schools, said 
the ongoing cuts have taken a toll.

“The big issue is the erosion of pro-
grams over time,” Jack said. “Ten years
ago, we had librarians at every school,
we had nurses, we had social workers 
on staff, we had resources teachers for 
students who were struggling. Today,
not so much.”

Email Bonnie Eslinger at
beslinger@dailynewsgroup.com.

 IF YOU GO
WHAT: The Redwood City

Education Foundation will host 
Groovin’ in the Grove: A Community 
Day of Music to benefit the Redwood
City School District instrumental
music program.

WHEN: Saturday, starting at 1
p.m. with “Band Fest,” featuring the
Stanford Band, John Lavelle & Scott 
Lynch, Bad Maggie, Toxic Playground, 
Torrent of Hail, Blackout Band, the
Woodside High School jazz ensemble,
Foreign Soil and The Toreadores. At
6:30 p.m., American roots and blues 
group Jake Jacobs will open for classic 
rock cover band High ’N Tight.

WHERE: Performing Arts Center, 
Woodside High School, 199 Churchill 
Ave., Woodside

COST: Tickets to “Band Fest” are $5
for students, $10 for general admission
and $20 for a family of two adults and 
one to three children. Tickets to the
evening concert are $20.

MORE INFO: www.rcef.org

REDWOOD CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Gunn boosters award grants
to forward-thinking students

BY DIANA SAMUELS
Daily News Staff Writer

A boutique hotel proposed for the 
former site of the Palo Alto Pet Hospi-
tal could potentially bring the city half 
a million dollars annually in taxes, but 
planning commissioners say the project
should include more public benefits.

Property owner Clement Chen 
wants to build a five-story, 44-unit hotel 
at 711 El Camino Real as a “concierge
wing addition” to the nearby Westin
and Sheraton, which his company, Pa-
cific Hotel Development Venture, also 
owns.

Chen described the proposed hotel
to the Palo Alto Planning and Trans-
portation Commission on Wednesday
as ritzier than the Westin or Sheraton, 
comparing it to a Four Seasons or Ritz 
Carlton, according to Commissioner
Lee Lippert.

“The proposed Concierge Wing
will be an expansion of the Hotel Com-
plex, designed to serve and appeal to

very upscale individual business trav-
elers visiting Silicon Valley and Sand 
Hill Road,” Chen wrote in his project 
application to the city.

“The Hotel Complex is currently
serving some of those business travel-
ers at The Westin Palo Alto. ... How-
ever, many other very upscale business
travelers are using the Four Seasons 
East Palo Alto hotel and the Rosewood 
Hotel in Menlo Park.”

The 43,000-square-foot building 
would be about 50 feet tall with two 
levels of underground parking, accord-
ing to a city staff report. The first floor 
would include a reception area, a bar
and lounge open to the public, a din-
ing room and a business center. Guests 
would have access to two fire pits and
a hot tub on the roof.

The hotel could generate more than 
$500,000 per year in transient occu-
pancy taxes, according to the report.

The planning commission, how-
ever, held off Wednesday on launching 
the process to rezone the former pet 

hospital site.
Lippert said the commission wants

Chen to bring back a proposal that in-
cludes more public benefits.

Chen offered a number of incentives 
in his application, including a $50,000
contribution for El Camino Real me-
dian landscaping and an easement that 
would allow a new sidewalk on Wells
Avenue.

But Lippert said the proposed hotel 
is more than twice the size typically al-
lowed on such a site, and “the public 
benefits should be commensurate with 
the entitlement.”

Lippert suggested Chen offer hotel 
rooms to Stanford University Medical 
Center and Palo Alto Medical Founda-
tion patients at a discounted rate, as is 
the practice of the Sheraton and Wes-
tin.

The hotel proposal is to return to 
the planning commission for further 
review on June 22.

Email Diana Samuels at
dsamuels@dailynewsgroup.com.

SCHOOL MATTERS

Four community
service projects created
by Gunn High School
students have won “Gunn 
Grants,” micro-grant
seed funding for their 
social entrepreneurship
efforts, given by Gunn@
Your Service , a parents’
boosters club for com-
munity service.

“We’ve created Gunn 
Grants to start students
on the path to becoming
lifelong volunteers, and are excep-
tionally proud this year to be able 
to help seven students who want
to make the world a better place,”
said Lauren Janov, president of the 
organization.

The seven students behind the 
four winning projects are:

• Helen Carefoot, Emily Red-
field and Anne Zeng (10th-grad-
ers), who will work with members
of their Gunn Surfrider Club to
raise funds to save oceans.

• Sisters Stephanie (12th-
grader) and Lily Tsai (10th-
grader), who will use their grant to
bring music books to the lessons
they teach at Costano Elementary
School in East Palo Alto.

• Roxanne Rahnama (12th-
grader), who will use her funding
to to beautify a local school.

• Tatiana Grossman (10th-
grader), who will buy children’s
books for new libraries she’s 
creating in Ghana and Malawi,
Africa.

Janov encourages
other Gunn students to 
design their own service
projects over the sum-
mer, and to come to her
group for help.

“All Gunn students,
watch for the Gunn 
Grants 2012 announce-
ment when you return to 
school in the fall,” she 
said.

Gunn@Your Ser-
vice gives  as many as

20 grants a year, and partners a 
member of its executive board 
with each project to be a mentor, 
providing advice and support as 
needed.

The executive board of Gunn@
Your Service includes Janov, 
secretary Dorothy Ginsberg and
treasurer Diane Downend . They
work with Kim Cowell in Gunn’s
guidance department.

Each member has a wide vari-
ety of experience with community 
service, and they wish to share
their skills with the students.

“‘Gunn@Your Service’ is truly
more of a brand name,” Downend 
said. “The actual 501(c)(3) legal 
entity is Gunn Parents’ Commu-
nity Service Boosters.”

For more information, visit 
http://gunnatyourservice.org/

School Matters is happy to hear
your feedback. Please email comments
to schoolmatters@paloaltopta.org to
reach Preeva Tramiel.

‘Concierge’ hotel proposed on El Camino
PREEVA
TRAMIEL

PALO ALTO

Pacific Hotel 
Development Venture 
is proposing to build a 
43,000-square-foot, 
five-story hotel as a 
“concierge wing addition” 
to the Westin-Sheraton
hotel complex on El 
Camino Real in Palo Alto. 
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n Site formerly housed pet hospital; city could receive $500K in taxes annually


